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Upper Chesapeake Informer              May 16, 2009          Newsletter for the Visually Impaired

May 12 Meeting Overview
The May 12 Meeting was our first meeting of the Upper Chesapeake Chapter of the National Federation of the blind and our first three hour session. The meeting was split into two segments, the first segment was the NFB business meeting followed by a break and then the low vision/blind support group meeting. During the NFB business portion we had a lively open discussion on how to attract new members of all ages. Discussed was who and how to approach the problem and get the best bang for the buck like approaching   the medical community,  clubs of different types, shops, and other interesting approaches. It was discussed to follow the kiss policy IE keep it simple stupid policy remembering that the low vision/blind person cannot appreciate fancy colors with a lot of writing.  A plan was made in principal but was not cast in stone. In the next meeting a definite plan of action will be approved and implemented immediately. We then took a 15 minute break which brought a lively discussion among everyone on a variety of topics.

During the low vision/blind support group session Ruth Sager Senior Services Coordinator   from   the Blind Industries services of Maryland   (BISM)      gave an interesting presentation   on the types of training BISM      provides low vision/blind senior’s on living independently.        BISM conducts training sessions at their Baltimore facility on Washington Street where    blind instructors instruct the class on how to live with your visual impairment.  Courses on white cane travel, shopping, cooking, cleaning, computers and much much more are being offered. If you would like to work they can help you to do so. They have retreats to train people on independent living and also will come to your home to train those who cannot get out. They will do one day training sessions to groups of 10 or more at a remote facility like the McFaul Activity Center.      To get additional information on any BISM activity, contact Ruth Sager at        410-737-2600.     Note: BISM is not in the transportation business and transportation must be discussed with Ruth prior to signing up for any courses at their     Washington street facility.   
Next Months Meeting - New Day, New Time, Same Place 
Six years in the making, we finally are going to have Saturday meetings in our own room away from    all the noise that has plagued us in the past. Harford County Parks and Recreation is allowing us to occupy room 5 at McFaul Activity Center on the second Saturday of each month. This is a private room at the end of the hall where we won’t be bothered by card players or noise coming from the hall outside room 2. The room is smaller than our current room but we are more flexible in seating arrangements. We will set up the room with 10 tables capable of holding 40 people, more than we currently need. We will be starting at 9 AM and finishing at 12 noon. Our spouses, friends, and caregivers can now attend the meeting and participate and become interactive with our     discussions and presentations. .  This will also open the group to people who couldn’t otherwise attend during the week day.  After the June meetings in our new digs I would like your feedback and/or suggestions on how we can improve these sessions. 

Saturday June 13 Meeting
 The next meeting of The Upper Chesapeake Low Vision/Blind Support Group of the National Federation of the Blind will be held on Saturday June 13 from    9:00 AM to 12 noon at the McFaul Activity Center located at 525 w Mac Phaul Rd. Bel Air phone 410-638-4040 or   Dan at 410-838-1198. Note the June 13 meeting will be in our old room 2 but all future meetings will be held in room 5.

The 9:00Am session begins with NFB announcements followed by   Officer Nominations and elections. The discussion is finalizing and implementing the new member recruitment plan   while, at the same time, increase our coffers by developing    an initial fund raising drive.

The 10:30 Upper Chesapeake Low Vision Support Group Portion of the meeting begins with a synopsis of the 9:00Am session followed by    support group announcements.     The Discussion is on mentoring, what it is, what it does, how it’s done, and who does the mentoring. This could be similar to a modified buddy system, but you become the mentors to those who need the help and support. Your role is very important to your assigned member as you become their buddy and mentor. This is a different type of topic and role for all members if you choose to do so. There is always new challenges at the Upper Chesapeake Low Vision Support Group.
Warning – Warning – Warning
All Current support group members must have their $5.00 annual membership dues in by the next meeting date of July 11 or your status as an active member   will be changed to associate status.   Associate   members will be allowed to attend all our regular meetings and be afforded all the groups rights; however you will not be allowed to hold office, vote, receive our monthly newsletter or the Braille Monitor magazine. In addition associate members will not be notified by phone of the upcoming meetings. Perhaps you have lost interest or have other reasons for not becoming inactive member and don’t want to continue with the group, just     don’t pay the dues. For those who are interested in our activities and want to receive the newsletter, but do not care to attend the meetings send $5.00 cash or check to Dan Cook 289 Trudy Court Forest Hill, MD 21050 to continue on the mailing list. Any Person who lets their active membership laps can be reinstated at any time by paying the annual dues.   
  UCC/NFB Meeting Plan Modifications 
Now that the merger with the NFB is complete it is important to keep   abreast of the changes made as we explore new and exciting ideas together. During this time things will change as might be expected but these changes will be presented in the newsletter to keep you informed.

· During the past six years   those with Email have received the newsletter via Email and a print copy by regular   mail. Effective July 13 newsletter that practice will cease. If you have Email you will not receive the newsletter via regular   male but you will receive an electronic copy every month. Active members without an Email address will   receive a print copy via regular mail. This change is being done to reduce waste, costs, and more importantly, reduce our environmental footprint. Whenever possible remember to conserve.
· The group has a new Email address of UCCNFB@comcast.net . Whenever receiving or sending data via Email please use this address. Add this address to your address book and avoid the problem that our Email might become lost in the internet pit of doom.
·  All Voting on any issues or on officer elections will be allowed for active attending members only. Proxy votes will not be allowed. We will attempt to advise when votes are coming up but from time to time it will be impossible to do so. The only way to insure you have a chance to vote is to regularly attend our meetings.
· As previously announced, food or drink are not allowed during the meetings except for special occasions or holidays.      During the 10:20 to 10:30 break or before the meeting starts it would be fine if snacks or drinks were available. Perhaps an active member would like to become a project coordinator in charge of food services which includes breaks, parties, and other events starting with breaks and developing into who knows what? Remember,    all   members can be asked to be   helpers or chefs in such an important task as providing nourishment to our members.  I hope you volunteer as the project coordinator.   
Brochures, Booklets, and Pamphlets
One of the benefits of our merging with the NFB is the amount of information about low vision/blindness that is available through the Independence market.  I have completed scanning   into my computer a 22 page brochure titled “Adjusting to Low Vision and Common Disorders of the Eye”. There are many eye diseases that a person can get but this brochure covers the four most common problems Macular degeneration, diabetic retinopathy, Glaucoma, and Cataracts. It covers the symptoms, treatments, long term prognosis as well as a discussion on how to slow or stop the eye from weakening. It isn’t an in-depth discussion but rather an overview similar to, but in more detail, than you get from     your eye doctors. Additional brochures cover these four diseases in more detail. I will make them available as soon as possible. This Brochure will be distributed and discussed in future sessions.
A word on information which is available from the NFB. All information brochures and pamphlets are sometimes made in three media types like print, on line or cassette. Some things only are available in print like the 22 page article noted above, it’s too long to read on the CCTV and most members don’t have a computer or a scanner to read such documents.      Does The lack of a way to comprehend the brochure mean it will not be read but destroyed?     How do you comprehend printed data? A cassette player is one answer but not for everything. Do you think this     topic is important enough to discuss in a meeting? This should be discussed in the July meeting. Get ready to bring up your solution and present it to the group.  This is a subject everyone should be extremely interested in hearing alternative answers.  
In Memoriam
Lorain Taylor has past away from a sudden illness. Lorain and her daughter Darla were longtime members and helpful good hearted friends to all of our family. Please remember the wonderful person Lorraine was and include her in your prayers. 
 Dan Cook
President, Upper Chesapeake Chapter
National Federation of the Blind 

Phone 410-838-1198 

E-mail dcookofnfb@comcast.net 
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